NOTE OF MEETING WITH ENVIRONMENT AGENCY HELD ON 28 MARCH 2014 TO DISCUSS FLOOD WARNINGS DURING THE WINTER

The meeting was held to discuss the number of Flood Warnings issued during the winter for the Winford Brook, several of which had proved unnecessary, and the complete absence of any Warnings for the River Chew and Chew Stoke Stream, even though the river came very close to overflow at the Tun Bridge in Chew Magna in February. 

 The Environment Agency (EA) was represented by Rose Lloyd (Flood Resilience) and Guy Parker, a hydrologist advisor from the EA based at Blandford. Cllr. Bob Luton Chew Magna Parish Council, Mike Curtis (Co-Chair CVFF) and the CVFF Secretary were the other attendees.

 The EA confirmed that only two EA river level gauges were used for Flood Warnings - Winford Brook by the Chew Magna reservoir and Chew Stoke Stream by the Garage. There is an EA gauge by the outflow from Chew Valley Lake but it is not used to determine flood warnings - possibly it is used to monitor compensation flow. The EA does not seem to make use of Bristol Water's monitoring of its reservoirs, but rain gauges, Met Office weather forecasts and ground saturation (wetness indexes) are taken into account.

 Because the water courses flowing through Chew Magna and Chew Stoke villages have such rapid responses to rainfall, the difficulty for the EA is to reach a decision whether to issue a Warning, with sufficient lead time for it to have some utility for residents to take action. The earlier the Warning is issued the more likely it could be erroneous. The EA has developed river level thresholds, based on existing modelling, for when they need to start consider issuing a warning and also the lead time limit for issuing a warning.   

ACTIONS:
To try to improve Flood Warning forecasts the EA -

a) undertook to review the river level thresholds, employing the new modelling work that JBA Consulting is progressing.   

b) examine how the EA gauge at the Chew Valley Lake spillway is used currently and whether it could be used for Flood Warnings in future

c) discuss with Bristol Water how the company's monitoring data could be employed. 
The EA did not think a new gauge at the Tun Bridge in Chew Magna would be beneficial, but subject to the outcome of discussions with Bristol Water, a gauge at the confluence of the Chew Stoke Stream and River Chew might be an option. The EA will also examine whether a gauge at the Litton reservoirs to provide warnings for Shrowle is practicable and useful"
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